
 

Newsletter  Tuesday 13th November 2018 
                          Week 5B Term 4 

School  

Information 
 

Address: 

13 Binnia Street 

Coolah 2843 
 

Phone: 63 77 1101 

Fax:     63 77 1004 
 

Email: 

coolah-c.school@ 

det.nsw.edu.au 
 

Website: 

www.coolah-c. 

schools.nsw.edu.au 
 

Relieving Principal: 

Winston Hughes 
 

Relieving Deputy Principal: 

Jayne Lovelock 
 

Head Teachers: 

Linda Milford 

Evelyn George 
 

Assistant Principals: 

Megan Wesley 

Kate Simmons 
 

School Administration 

Manager: 

Lenore Curtis 

 

Parents & Citizens 

Association 
 

President: 

Barb Baker 
 

Vice President: 

Andrew Thomas 
 

Secretary: 

Allison Mudford 
 

Treasurer: 

Lucinda Miller 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“The virtue is in the struggle not the prize” 

P&C Meetings 
 

Third Tuesday 

 each month @ 6pm 

CCS Staff Room 

Everyone Welcome 

CCS Calendar of Events -  Week 5B 

November 
Tues 13th 

 Year 8 Love Bites Program 

Thurs 15th  Early Birds 9.30am—11.00 am 

Fri 16th  K-12 Grandfriends Morning Tea 

Fri 16th  -  
Sun 18th 

 CCS 150th Celebrations 

 

Unveiling of Plaque & Sealing of Time Capsule 1968 

 
 
 

Coolah Central School 150th Celebrations 
 
 

Time Capsules Unveiled - New Time Capsule & Plaque Placed 
 

SATURDAY 17TH NOVEMBER - 1.30PM 



This coming weekend sees the 
celebrations of Coolah Central School’s 
Sesquicentenary. The sesquicentenary 
organising committee have been meeting 
and planning for over a year to organise 
this major event. I would like to recognise 

the contributions from all of the people in this team 
who have been working tirelessly. I would also like to 
thank staff who have been busy ensuring the school 
environment is at its best. Many improvements have 

been made over the last year to the school and I am 
sure visitors returning to the town and school for the 
celebrations will be impressed. The P+C will be, as 
always, busy assisting over the weekend and I would 
like to thank this team of volunteers for their work. 
 
As always I can be contacted at the school if you have 
any concerns. 

Relieving Principal News with Mr Hughes    

Secondary School Assessments/Assignments 
 

Year 7  History - Weekly Homework 

 Maths—Complete Class Exercises 

 Science—Revision Sheets 
 

Year 8  English - Complete Class tasks 

 Geography - Interconnections Task Due 16th November 

 Maths - Complete Class Exercises 

 English - Drama Folio 

 French - Listening & Written Test Week 7 
 

Year 9  9/10 Agriculture—Calendar of Operations Task 

 9/10 English—Hamlet/The Lion King notes up-to-date 

 9/10 Agriculture - Farm Case Study 
 

Year 10  9/10 Agriculture—Calendar of Operations Task 

 9/10 English—Hamlet/The Lion King notes up-to-date 

 Geography - Human Wellbeing Campaign 

 9/10 Agriculture - Farm Case Study 

Year 12  Modern History - Homework Sheets 

 Geography - Mega Cities Case Study 

 Agriculture - Product Study Due Week 2 Term 1 - 2019 

 Advanced Maths - Test  Week 8  

Can parents and guardians please check students  
diaries as there may be additional homework  

or teacher correspondence  

Year 7 - 10 

Exams are in Week 6 

All students are advised 

to be revising & making 

study notes daily. 

All Secondary students 

need to be checking their 

timetables, packing their 

bag and bringing all 

necessary equipment 

ready to learn. 

Please note that there have been several 

reported cases of head lice within the school 

community. Please regularly check your 

child’s hair for signs of head lice. For more 

information on how to treat head lice please 

refer to the following website - 

www.health.nsw.gov.au/environment/headlice/

Pages/treatment.aspx 
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K—6 News 
Congratulations to our Year 6 students who volunteered to run the Remembrance Day 
Assembly on Monday 11th November. You were all very professional and sincere in 
your presentation. Thank you  Jess, Tessa, Phoebe, Grace, Rhett, Bonnie, Hayley 
and Rhianna. 
 

Grand Friend's Day will be held Friday 16th November. We welcome all our Grand 
Friends to join us for a light morning tea at 10.45am in the Secondary Quadrangle. We 
also invite you to join in activities, that are related to our 150th Celebrations, that 
follow. 
 

This Thursday we will be having our fourth Early Birds session and we are all very 
excited about welcoming our new friends back to school. This will again be held in the 
K/1 room from 9.30am until 11am. 
 

Our K/1 excursion to Red Hill last week was very enjoyable. We all had a wonderful 
time learning about how families from the past compare to our present day families. 
We also loved looking at all of the Aboriginal artefacts, doing Aboriginal paintings, 
dressing up in colonial clothes and visiting the Gulgong museum where we took a step 
back into the past to discover what life used to be like. A big thankyou to Mr Dungate 
for accompanying us and driving the bus and also to our friends at Red Hill for 
providing us with such a fun-filled day. 
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Secondary PBL 

Raffle Winners 

Madeline Yr 7—Maths 
Natalie Yr 10 - Geography 

Hamish Yr 7 - Science 
Charlotte Yr 9 - Visual Arts 

Students receive a $5.00 voucher to spend at the  

School Canteen. 

 Canteen  

Closed this  

Friday 

Nov. 16th. 

K-12 
 

This Friday all of the students from K-12 will be participating in a variety of activities to commemorate the school’s 

150th birthday. These activities will begin with the students completing a contribution for the next time capsule and a 

visit to the school’s museum.  

 

Our Grandfriends will then join us for morning tea and afterwards all of the students will be undertaking such 

activities as cupcake decorating for the school’s birthday cake, damper making, games from the past, a treasure 

hunt, bees wax paper making, a colonial school days’ lesson and folk/colonial dancing. A free BBQ sausage sizzle 

lunch will be provided, however all students will need to bring their own food for recess and a big drink of water. 

Students will need to wear their sports uniform and they will need their hats.  



K—6 News 
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Homework and Assignments Due 

Kindergarten/ 
Year 1 

Homework book –Unit 32 plus sight 
words for Kindergarten and Spelling 
words for Year 1. 
 
Home reading 
 
 
 

Due Friday  
 
This will still continue as per normal 
this week. Readers will need to be 
returned on Wednesday so that 
they may be changed and I will 
keep all readers on Friday. Please 
remember to complete the yellow 
Home Reading Record books. 
 
If your child is looking for extra work 
to do at home, then he/she may 
practise writing stories consisting of 
more than one sentence. 

Year 1/2 Homework Contract 
Spelling words 
 
Home Readers 
 
 

Homework Contract 32 
Spelling to be practised daily.  
 
Please read every night. 

Year 2/3 Yr. 2 and Yr. 3 
 
 
 
Spelling words 
 
 
15 minutes of readings. 
  

Homework this week.  
Yr 2 - Unit 32 
Yr 3 - Unit 31 
 

Sound this week - ‘th thong, ‘th 
feather.  
 
Reading daily - Please remember 
your reading logs. 
 

Year 3/4 Unit - 33 
15 minutes of readings. Please be 
reading every night .  
 
 
 

Due Friday 
Daily - oy’ boy, ‘oi’ coin, ‘eer’ deer, 
‘ear’ ear.  
 

Year 5 Spelling words 
 
 
Homework—Unit  33 
15-20 minutes of reading 
 

Daily - ‘th’ as in ‘thong and ‘th ‘ as in 
feather. 
 
Due Friday 
Daily 

Year 5/6 Homework - Unit 34 
Spelling 
 
20 minutes reading 

Due Friday 
Daily - ‘th’ as in ‘thong and ‘th ‘ as in 
feather. 
Daily 

Learning and 
Support 

Homework Unit 33 
Spelling Words 
 
15 minutes of reading 

Due Friday 
Daily - ‘oy’ as in boy, ‘oi’ as in coin, 
‘eer’ as in deer and ‘ear’ ear.  



 

Following the success of the Gifted and Talented programs run over 2016 and 2017, a group of 
students from Years 4 to 10 was again selected by their teachers to undertake this year’s challenge 
program. The program is made up of two Challenges. Each week the Students are presented with a 
Challenge Sheet which has a number of components. Literacy and Vocabulary are the first 
component with students required to seek the meaning of a less used word and then put them into 
context. This is followed by a logic or mathematical problem; always fun. The third component is a 
research item with students given a photograph of something famous, or not so famous, and then 
having to identify what and where it is. The last component is a creative one where the students had 
to make something out of a presented shape or pattern. A bit Mr Squiggle this task. 
 
The Second Challenge is termed questions of Choice, with the students undertaking a research task 

into a topic entirely of their own choice, and following a set of questions set by them. This culminated 

in them presenting their findings (or answers) to a gathering of fellow Gatsians, Parents and family 

members and staff. This presentation day, held last week was very successful with the kids 

presenting on a wide range of topics from V8 engines to Cleopatra, from Architecture to a Musical 

performance, from the Renaissance to Communism and Ocean Blooms. The work of the students 

was at a very good standard and well received by the audience. It is planned that a similar program 

will run in 2019, perhaps with some refinement. 
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Secondary Sport with Mrs Staniforth 

Lasagne 

& Poppa 

$5 

Thurs 15/11 Tues 20/11 

Creamy 

Chicken 

Pasta 

$6 

CCS Calendar of Events -  Week 6A 

November 
19th - 30th 

K-6 Intensive Swimming 

Tues 20th P & C Meeting  

Tues 20th  -
Fri 30th 

Year 8 Aspire Sydney 
Year 7 - 10 Yearly Exams 
 

Wed 
21st 

Year 12 Industrial Technology - Agriweld Dubbo 

Thurs 
22nd 

Early Birds 9.30am - 12.00pm 
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Secondary Sport for the majority 

of this term will be swimming and 

students are expected to swim 

each week. They need to have a 

season ticket or pay $3 on the day. 

If students are not swimming 

they are required to give Mrs 

Staniforth a note on Wednesday 

morning excusing them from 

swimming and they will have 

sport organised at school. 
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K/1 
 

Red Hill  
Excursion 



 

A great time at the Scone Beef Bonanza 
 
The Cattle Showteam headed off on Thursday of Week 2 with their 5 show steers. On the way we visited 

Killara Feedlot to have a look at the Angus and Wagyu steers and heifers on feed. It was very interesting to 

see an intensive feedlot system. We then arrived at Scone and set up tents and our cattle before heading out 

to dinner together. The dinner was paid for by the school from funds from egg sales. Thankyou to everyone 

who has purchased Ag Plot eggs this year!! On the Friday we visited Sledmere Stud on the outskirts of Scone. 

It was amazing!! Sledmere is a breeding and yearling preparation stud. We saw foals born just the night before 

and patted yearlings that are being prepared for the Magic Millions. The grounds and old buildings were 

beautiful and it was a great morning. We were then back to the grounds to weigh in all our steers and wash 

and prepare them for competition the next day. On Saturday morning, the steers were shining and ready for 

their classes. Korina led “Sven” into a 5th place and Dom picked up a Highly Commended with “Buffy”. That 

afternoon the Paraders competition kicked off. Congratulations to Hamish, Ben, Bonnie P and Charlotte P who 

won ribbons in their heats and a huge congratulations to Pheobe G and Rosemaree who won their heats and 

competed in their Championship Finals. You all did a great job and looked fantastic. Saturday night was fun at 

the camp. The prizemoney from Sven placing 5th was split and hotly competed for in various games.  

Congratulations to Will T who won the lassoing game, Rosemaree who won the horseshoe game and Gwyn 

who won Nearest the Bottle. Sunday then kicked off with the Junior Judging of bulls, heifers and steers and 

then the senior paraders. It was then time to lead our beautiful steers to their pen and say goodbye. The 

following day they visited the abattoir and the carcass results were printed the week after. And a fabulous 

result for Rambo, our Speckle Park steer who won his carcass class with a huge 91 points. Well done to the 

Cook family for breeding him, what a great result. Sven also had great results and placed third in his carcass 

class. All other steers met their specs and were mid field in their classes. A very big thankyou to all the parents 

who helped over the weekend. To Penny and Gordon Gilder, Scott Dunbier, Katy Cook, Aimee Porter, Leanne 

Ticehurst, Andrew Moore, Mrs Staniforth, Emily Mason and Danny Miller - thankyou. The food, grooming and 

support was amazing!! We are glad everyone had an enjoyable weekend and congratulations again to the 

students for making our community proud. Thankyou to the Primary Industries class of Edward, Cailtin, Hugh, 

Jacob, Dom, Brody and Tom who did a lot of the breaking in work and feeding of the steers this year- this all 

wouldn’t happen with you. Finally, thankyou to the local farmers, Brett Nasmith, Henry Thompson and the 

Williams family from Roseamba Haymaking who have donated hay to us this year. Your support is appreciated

- thankyou! 
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Grand Friend's Day will be held 
this Friday, 16th November.  

 

We welcome all our Grand Friends 
to join us for a light morning tea 

at 10.45am in the  
Secondary Quadrangle.  

Grandfriends Day 

K-12 

We also invite 
you to join in 
the activities 
that follow. 
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Ensuring the future of our children with support from the following sponsors 

 

Ph: 63771128 Mobile: 0428771128 

28ft Table top Truck and 20ft Trailer 

Stock, hay & General Freight 

Hassle free - no jobs a worry 

Fax 02 6377 1034 

 

Keyhaze 
PTY LTD 

63771549 
0429771549 

 

www.coolahsportingclub.com.au 

Phone: 63771222 

 

Mobile Phone 0427 836 076 

Luxury Mini Bus & Coach Service 

Day/Overnight/Extended Charters 

www.gracecoaches.com.au 

 

Henry & Kate 
Thompson 


